
A comprehensive litera-
ture review finds suffi-
cient evidence of an
association between
damp indoor environ-
ments and some upper
respiratory tract symp-
toms, cough, wheeze,
and asthma symptoms
in sensitized persons.

Excessive dampness is
not only a problem by
itself but also a contrib-
utor to several poten-
tially problematic expo-
sures.

Almost all homes, apartments, and commercial buildings will experience

leaks, flooding, or other forms of excessive indoor dampness at some point.

Excessive dampness is not only a problem by itself but also a contributor to

several potentially problematic exposures. Damp Indoor Spaces and Health

explores these issues through a broad range of topics that includes how and

where buildings get wet, how dampness influences microbial growth, and

potential public health responses to the issue.

Excessive dampness influences whether mold as well as bacteria, dust mites,

and other such agents are present and thrive indoors. Moreover, wetness

may cause chemicals and particles to be released from building materials.

Scientific evidence reviewed in the report links mold and other factors relat-

ed to damp conditions in homes and buildings to asthma symptoms in some

people with the chronic disorder, as well as to coughing, wheezing, and

upper respiratory tract symptoms in otherwise healthy people. Insufficient

evidence exists to draw firm conclusions regarding many other health 

outcomes.

The committee responsible for Damp Indoor Spaces and Health recommends

that—given the frequent occurrence of moisture problems in buildings and

their links to respiratory problems—excessive indoor dampness should be

addressed through a broad range of public health initiatives and changes in

how buildings are designed, constructed, and maintained. Moisture and

mold problems stem from building design, construction and maintenance

practices, and building materials in which wetness lingers. Technical infor-

mation describing how to control dampness already exists, but architects,

engineers, building contractors, facility managers, and maintenance staff do

not always apply this knowledge, the report says. Guidelines for preventing

indoor dampness should be developed at the national level to promote wide-

spread adoption and to avoid potentially conflicting advice from different

quarters. 

This important report will be of interest to a wide-ranging audience of sci-

ence, health, engineering and building professionals, government officials,

and members of the public.
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FOR MORE INFORMATION…
Copies of Damp Indoor Spaces and Health are available from the National Academies Press,
500 Fifth Street, N.W., Lockbox 285, Washington, DC 20055; (800) 624-6242 or (202) 334-3313
(in the Washington metropolitan area); Internet, http://www.nap.edu.  The full text of this
report is available at http://www.nap.edu.
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